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The  Stokesley 

Pride-in-our-Town Association

www.stokesleypride.org.uk
          



MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 22ND 2012
Attending –  Linda Purnell (Chair), Eric Lee, Jill Lee, Mike and Lovaine Irving, Fred Lee, David Scott, Alan Weighell, Ken Ridgeway and George Carter.

Apologies –  Michael Scott, Derek Whiting, Frank Cuthbert.

The Minutes of the previous meeting having been taken as read – Matters arising – 
1. The ziggurat  – Regarding the necessary yearly movement of this, and the need to simplify this – Ken Ridgeway suggested a supporting central disc, preferably made of steel  with jacking bolts on the corners.  The cost of this to be investigated.  There  are still funds in the ziggurat account which could be used for this.  Ken will produce a drawing for the disc and when the troughs are moved at the time of the summer planting in May the orientation  will be decided and the position marked.  The pale green boards will be painted a dark green at this time also.  The present shrubs being deemed too small, it has been decided to leave the present troughs in the care of Rainbow nurseries over the summer months, after which it is hoped the shrubs will have grown to a better size.  This will necessitate a second set of troughs being bought.  Regarding the centre topknot Eric will provide a taller conifer for this. 

In view of the fact that the use of shrubs has increased the cost of the troughs, Rainbow nurseries have requested that we share the cost on this occasion.  This was agreed.  It is hoped however that the said shrubs will last at least three years.

The winter planting is now virtually complete with just a few bulbs still to go in at the War Memorial, the Manor House wall and any remaining at the Mill Wheel site.

The Treasurer’s Report –  The Treasurer reported that the summer planting had cost £1,700 more this year, - this being partly due to the cost of more mature geraniums for the red white and blue theme for the Diamond Jubilee.  However the increase in cost is not sustainable, and there is a need to have more itemised invoices from Rainbow in order to see where we can make economies.

Thursday Work  – Finish planting bulbs. Tend the Mill Wheel site, the library bed, and weed between the flagstones on the Stokesley Motors roundabout.

Any Other Business. –  Regarding the signs to go on the ziggurat, George Carter suggested that these be in engraved stainless steel – one for Rainbow Nurseries and the other in memory of Wilf Turnbull.   George will pursue this.  Also regarding the lights, hopefully these will be operational in time for the switching on of the Christmas lights.

Annual Lunch   The proposed date for this is to be 17th January 2013, and the Mill will be approached.

NEXT MEETING 26th NOVEMBER 2012

